


Increasing pick-up and drop-off lanes will not alleviate this situation due to the increase in traffic 
movements generated by increased student intake. 

• Even more traffic in Osborn Road due to closure of Pennant Hills Road (PHR) school gate – Even 
before the stage 1 development, more cars will enter/ exit Osborn Road as a result. This will lead 
to over 80% of current traffic coming into Osborn Road, which places pedestrians and especially 
the elderly and young children walking at risk. 

• ‘Green Travel Plan’ is a complete fantasy – Whilst Loreto Normanhurst makes the ‘Green Travel 
Plan’ a key point to change travel behaviour, it is unenforceable. As such, a proportion of school 
parents, students and staff will continue to commute as they wish, which is most likely by car. 

• Compromising emergency access – The queuing of traffic in Osborn Road by students and 
parents waiting to enter and exit P3A carpark could severely compromise emergency vehicle 
access in the event of bushfires or a medical emergency. 

• Protection of remnant Blue Gum High Forest and wildlife – Osborn Road is narrow and cannot 
be widened due to protected remnant Blue Gum High Forest and wildlife. 

In summary, we object to the Loreto Normanhurst amended proposal as the increased traffic would 
make it even more untenable for residents of Osborn Road and its five feeder streets as well as Mt 
Pleasant Avenue both of which are cul-de-sac roads. 

 

Declaration – We have not made a political donation in the last two years. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Bill and Lyn Howard 




